
To: Mr. Alex Van Delft  
Knox County R-1 Board of Education  
 

From:  Melissa Vannoy  
 Federal Programs Coordinator 
 
RE:  Administrators Report 
 
 
Federal Programs: 
 

• Paraprofessionals – Training with Bev Peters before school started 
o Riding busses- 9 varying routes between am or pm and both 

 
• We have had four student referrals for special education. At this time all four students 

are in the data review and testing process. We have had one referral for a 504 plan. 
This one is in the identification process.  

 
• We currently have 62 students with IEPs enrolled in the district in grades preschool 

through 12th grade. We are serving 11 students with 504 plans and serving 14 students 
through Speech Intervention Services. 

 
Curriculum: 
 

• Our first training with Step-Up curriculum for the 25-26 school year took place on 
September 15th. 

 
Grants: 

• We received the Missouri Quality Pre-K (MOQPK) Grant  
• We will receive the Feminine Hygiene Grant allocation this year.   
• The Grow Your Own Grant is not available this year 


